
Roanoke Rapids Beautification Committee 
 
The Roanoke Rapids Beautification Committee met on June 18, 2018 at 5:30 pm in 
the Lloyd Andrews City Meeting Hall.   
 
Present: 
Dr. Chris Lehman 
Ruthie Gregory 
Joyce Tillery 
Annette Stallings 
Steve Holliday 
Sarah Carpenter 
Sandra W. Bryant 
Kathy White 
Grey Parnell 
Doug Love 
Earnest Bobbitt 
Brie Butler 
 
The meeting was called to order.   
 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 
 
Motion made to approve minutes from April. 
 
Goals for 2018 
 
GOALS- RECENT WORK AND CELEBRTION  
 
Joyce and Sandra have created planters for the Housing Authorities.   
 
Working on the Lloyd Andrews building, commended the team for its efforts.   
 
Considering early morning to continue work on this building.   
Doug said we would be fine to continue this work.   
 
Early morning work was accepted.    
 
Tuesday, June 26- 7:00 am 
 
 NEW BUSINESS and DISCUSSION 
We have discussed judging businesses for Christmas Holiday.   
 
Is this something our committee is still interested in?   



 
What would our Goal be?  
Judging the decorations as per set criteria by the committee.   
 
Community pride, and involvement.   
Collaboration with the city group.   
 
Would September be too late to plan this?   
 
If a subcommittee could organize some ideas and collaborate with Christina Caudle.   
 
Sandra 
Annette 
Joyce 
Kathy 
Ruthie 
Brie  
 
 Volunteered to help with the subcommittee.   
 
Dr. Lehman will be in touch with Ms. Caudle to see if she is interested and 
supportive of the event idea.   
 
Regular meeting moved to September 11.  5:30 
 
Mrs. Bryant was extremely complementary of the service provided through public 
works regarding violations.  Public works has been extremely responsive in helping 
fix the problem.   
 
Memorial Pond, someone was fishing.  Response should be to call the police.   
 
The fountain in the pond is under construction.   
A pump has gone bad.  If it is not under warranty we will look to get a new system.   
 
The city will most likely pay for the new pump.   
 
If we still have funding – 1500. ?   Money is frozen.   
 
We would just have to submit what we want.  The finance director can handle . 
 
Ensure we are good stewards of our funding and spend our allotted amount in the 
appropriate time.   
 
Adjourned  
 
 


